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EDITORIAL
The Antibiotic Resistant
Staphylococcus
When penicillin was introduced into clinical

practice many micro-organisms were already ceas-
ing to be a serious threat to life, one cause amongst
several was the response of some micro-organisms
to the sulphonamides, the streptococcus was a
prominent example. At this time staphylococcal
infections were becoming a more serious problem
than streptococcal and pneumococcal infections
which had been a major hazard io or 20 years
before. It was hoped that penicillin would defeat
the staphylococcus. At first all was well, and
staphylococcal infections responded in a dramatic
fashion, but soon penicillin-resistant strains ap-
peared; perhaps if greater quantities of penicillin
had been available the dosage could have been
higher and a decisive knock-out blow given to the
staphylococcus. Since then many fresh antibiotics
have been introduced, some of which are effective
against the staphylococcus, but in each case re-
sistant strains have rapidly appeared, with the
result that today the staphylococcus is again a
major menace.

It is important to realize that this menace is not
new. Before the introduction of the antibiotics
standards of asepsis were of necessity high. It is

possible that some relaxation occurred due to the
feeling of safety produced by the early antibiotics.
The first essential is to introduce improved
standards of asepsis into both medical and surgical
practice. It is also important to stress the fact
that the position is today much more satisfactory
than it was before the discovery of penicillin,
most organisms react, only a few are resistant. In
medical practice the increase in the incidence of
staphylococcal pneumonia is important. In surgi-
cal practice, apart from the occasional case of
staphylococcal enteritis, the infection of grafted
or transplanted tissues and implanted inert
material, and the occasional occurrence of staphy-
lococcal septicaemia, few serious effects result.
Many hold the view that the danger of staphy-
lococcal ward infection has been exaggerated. In
most patients there has been little evidence that
the common superficial ward infections, when
properly managed, have serious consequences.
The important thing is that there must be no
relaxation in standards of asepsis in operating
theatres, wards, out-patients' departments and
casualty rooms. It seems that this is the main
reason why the clock has been put back.
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